
John Cavaroc 
SL Fireworks, LLC 
5901 Elwin Buchanan Drive  
Sanford, NC 27330 

 
November 25, 2024 

 
Mr. William Judson 
Chatham County Fire Marshal 
80‐D East St. 
Pittsboro, NC 27312 

Dear Mr. Judson, 

I am requesting approval from the Chatham County Board of Commissioners to present a fireworks 
display on December 31, 2024, at the Oakland Farms wedding venue located at 3355 Rosser Rd, Bear 
Creek, NC 27207.  The fireworks are for a wedding and New Years Eve celebration and will begin at 
midnight.  The show is only expected to last about 5 minutes.   
 
I met onsite with Ms. Olivia Norris, Manager at Oakland Farms, and we discussed locating the fireworks 
as shown in the attached site diagram.  Oakland Farms owns the property where the spectators will be 
located and where the fireworks will be placed. 
 
The largest shell is 6” in diameter.  2.5”, 3” shells, and cakes will also be used.  Shell counts are as 
follows: 
 
2.5” – 96 shells 
3” – 10 shells 
6” – 2 shells 
Cakes – 4 total 

 
I have submitted the required documentation under separate cover. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 
Thank you for your consideration. 

Sincerely, 

 
John Cavaroc 


